
Understanding Superbills and Using Insurance for Mental Health Services

When you receive psychotherapy services, you may come across the term "superbill." A
superbill is an itemized receipt that includes information about the services you received, the
costs, and relevant diagnostic and procedural codes. This document is crucial if you plan to
seek reimbursement from your insurance company for out-of-network mental health services.

Pros of Using Insurance:

1. Financial Assistance: Insurance can help offset the cost of therapy, making it more
affordable. By submitting a superbill, you might receive partial reimbursement for your
expenses.

2. Broader Access: Insurance can sometimes offer access to a wider range of therapists
and treatment options that might not be covered fully otherwise.

3. Structured Support: Using insurance can provide a structured approach to mental
health care, with regular assessments and support from your insurance provider.

Cons of Using Insurance:

1. Privacy Concerns: Insurance claims can involve the sharing of sensitive information
about your mental health with your insurer, which may impact your privacy.

2. Limited Sessions: Insurance often places limits on the number of sessions or types of
treatment covered, which may affect your therapy plan.

3. Pre-Authorization and Paperwork: Insurance claims often require pre-authorization
and extensive paperwork, which can be time-consuming and complex.

4. Out-of-Network Issues: If your therapist is not within your insurance network, you may
face higher costs and less straightforward reimbursement processes.

Ultimately, deciding whether to use insurance or pay out-of-pocket depends on your personal
preferences, financial situation, and privacy concerns. If you have any questions about
superbills or insurance options, feel free to ask your therapist or contact your insurance provider
for more details.


